## Safe Pathways Committee Meeting April 8 2015 Dunstable Town Hall 7 P.M.

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM.

Present: Bob and cathy Irzyk, Paul and Dianna Dalida, John Callahan.

Dunstable residents: Mary Dacquino, Dan and Barbara St Jean, Betty Day
David and Shelley Wellington, Fire Chief Rich

The minutes from March 11 meeting were read, approved and seconded.

The Pathway-Sidewalk plan was displayed and open for discussion. Chief Rich stated the fire department was considering a fire exit plan by the library and wanted to know what type of material would be used to build the pathway-sidewalk. Concerns by the homeowners were the mail box in front of the Dacquinos would need to be repositioned, a telephone pole and rock are in the path and would pose a potential problem by limiting the space, concerns about the grading and whether the sidewalk would dip below the road. John asked the homeowners to please email to him any other concerns or questions thay may have.

John met with Madonna McKenzie and brought her up to date on the committee's progress. She suggested we prepare a bid estimate and discuss funding with Jay Donovan at NMCOG, in particular a federal/state program called TIPS to underwrite this project. Paul offered to prepare a bid estimate and present his findings back to John. Madonna is interested in walking the proposed pathway with a select group to see the area under consideration.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 PM. Our next meeting will be on Wednesday May 13 at 7PM.

Scheduled agenda items for the next meeting:

- 1. John to discuss the potential of CPC funding with Susan Psalidakis, Chairman CPC Committee.
- 2. A review of the certified Pathway-Sidewalk Plan.

Submitted by Catherine Irzyk, Secretary